

Valdivia, CHILE 15-03-2021

Mr. Rob Walsh  
VC event Committee  
Present.

We deeply regret to announce that in our last meeting, the organizing committee of the South American IOM Continental 2021, decide to cancel the event according to the critical situation in South America due the COVID-19 Pandemic. The conditions are not given for an event of this magnitude and we must prioritize the health of the participants.

We have work the last months in the development of the web page and the Notice of Race for the event with the intention to make it public at the beginning of this year, but we have postponed this action, until the final decision to cancel the event was taken.

I hope that we can submit a new proposal to organize the event in 2023.

Please make this decision public to all the IOMICA members.

We appreciate the trust given to us.

Best regards.

Pablo Walper  
*NCA CHI Chairman.*